

June 2, 2016

Nina Stancil WHO President 213 Goose Island Dr. Georgetown, TX 78633

## Dear Nina,

I apologize for the delay in sending this note, but please know we are very grateful for your contribution in support of our Scarf Project. We, of course, are in receipt of your check #25731 for \$300 and we will make sure that the funds are used to purchase yarn for the Scarf Project per your request.

The reason for the delay on this note is exciting! Since I spoke to WHO, I've been in attendance at our statewide Summer Games. More than 3,000 athletes, 4,500 volunteers and coaches and several thousand "Fans in the Stands" participated in this wonderful event. Once again, we changed lives through sport! The smiles, tears of joy and outstanding accomplishments of our intellectually disabled athletes will live on for a long time!

Once again, thank you for your support and I thoroughly enjoyed my time with WHO!

With Warm Regards,

Richard M. Brown, Ed.D., CFRE VP of resource Development

For Scarf Project